DARTEP

Directors and Representatives of Teacher Education Programs

Minutes 
Friday, Feb. 4, 2011

Clinton County RESA
St. Johns, MI
December Meeting’s Minutes 

Approved with this change: budget balance was $8,057.16 as of 12/01/10. 

Treasurer’s Report
Balance will be $6,836.41 after today. Roster update is out by institution, please make sure info is correct. Currently 145 members, giving $5,880 in dues this year. 

Announcements
· Thanks to Dave Myton at LSSU for making the Wimba connection possible.

· Two day conference at Marygrove College March 18-19 with Grant Wiggins as keynote speaker Friday, March 18, and Betty Overton Adkins Saturday morning. Please share. 

· Nominations  for next year’s secretary/president elect needs to come forward from a public institution before the April meeting. 

· Hope College is sponsoring a TEAC writing workshop March 30- 31. 

Organization Reports
MACTE: M. Seals reported this group met on Jan. 20th, with: 

· Brainstorming on speakers for joint April 1 meeting with DARTEP at Siena Heights. Opportunity for making suggestions on speakers still open.
· Considered logistics for Lansing trip to meet with legislators and a proposed structure for upcoming meeting at next state representative meeting. 
· Discussed alternative administrative certification and proposed criteria allowing candidates to qualify for administrative certification. Michigan is the only state to allow them to only have a Bachelors degree., all other states require a Masters Degree.  Suggestion was made at DARTEP for MDE staff to present on this at April 1 meeting.
MATE: No report at this time
Professional Standards: No report at this time

Michigan Dean’s Council (Public Universities) Report from M. Johnston.The deans met Jan. 24 with MACTE consultant Mark Jordan, who spoke about pending legislation impacting education, education indicators on Governor's dashboard, and possible meetings with legislators.
2. Dr. Collins gave the MACTE report which focused on the alternative
pathways to certification for central office administrators. We
had a long discussion about the absence of quality and about getting the
message to the people. Dean Gallien sent some great material.
3. Group addressed a possible response to the US News/NCTQ survey. We agreed that we would do it with some reservations and caveats. However, Deans' Council, Wayne and Oakland--and perhaps Ferris--will boycott.
4, Next meeting (March 25), we will meet in Ann Arbor to learn about the U
of MI assessment project.
5. No MDE update.
DaD ITPI MI (Independednt TPIs Deans and Directors): L. Sherrill reported Deans and directors met Jan. 14th. Topics were white paper, and SBE meeting reports. Group is considering proposals for alternative ways to revise TPI performance score rating items. Next meeting March 11th, will discuss reforming TPI ratings.
COATT: R. Rubio explained how COATT is reactivating its portfolio recognition and competition process. Students no longer have to be student teaching; portfolio should be tied to work that they are already doing in courses. COATT has revised rubric for competition, will announce this soon; will have cash prize attached for best portfolio.  Membership meeting and portfolio review session May 20. Please contact the COATT Board for more information, or go to coatt.net 
MDE Update: Flora Jenkins presented. 

· Elementary Programs Application review is February 11th at MSU.
· Department is in the process of piloting MOECS recommendation system, will launch next week. Please duplicate information and pass on to candidates. There is hope system will be more efficient than paper rosters, and certificates will be turned around in 3-5 days. Most phone traffic questions will soon be redirected to website. With MOECS the MDE will be able to access information in a short time to assist teachers with electronic info on what they have in file. Each user will be given a personal identification code. Accountability system will track “teacher performance” in the classroom, this will be tied back to the TPI. A question was asked about how teacher performance will be measured: “Isn’t the only evidence of teacher performance measured by the MDE with MEAP Test results?” This was affirmed by Flora and Krista Reid.  
· Alternative route to administrator certification is being developed quickly by Superintendent’s Office. Flora states alternate system will still hold individuals accountable to high standards before allowing them to complete alternative administrator certification, will ultimately be up to individual districts to determine  if their qualifications are good enough to work in a school. MDE hopes to have this process finalized by end of March. Will require a Bachelor’s Degree and management experience.
· As well, it was announced that a Superintendent’s initiative is under way to adopt a new three-tiered system for teacher certification levels. The highest level will be “Advanced.” Teacher certification levels will no longer be tied to higher education coursework or experience, but to teacher effectiveness as evidenced in student MEAP test scores. And, Flora reminded, any organization or entity will be able to offer an alternative route to initial teacher certification as long as it meets the Alternate Route’s specific standards. 
Subsequent DARTEP Member Discussion:

· Overwhelming response was heard from members unaware of these initiatives. Flora stated that notification requests to participate in this work was sent to all the Deans, and stated that TPI representatives sit on all three ad hoc committees. 
· D. Fiebelkorn requested to see drafts of the various proposals, Flora Jenkins said she would send them out. It was explained that because these are Superintendent initiatives, the changes will not appear as SBE agenda items, and because the committees are ad hoc there are no minutes kept or reports published. 
· DARTEP members asked: 
How will teacher effectiveness be assessed? 
What sort of incentives will there be now for teachers to earn Master’s Degrees? 
How will teacher (and TPI) effectiveness measured by MEAP scores  deal with those teachers whose students’ exhibit the effects of poverty correlated with low test scores? 
Other questions: 
How will student movement and migration between districts be handled in score assignment to teachers? 

How will specials teachers - Art, Music, Gym - with no connected MEAP test scores be evaluated?

Flora said the OPP has nothing to do with these topics and suggested asking Joseph Martineau, Director of Assessment, or Vanessa Tiesler. DARTEP or MACTE could invite them to come explain. They (Martineau and Tiesler) are leading a teacher evaluation conference in March. Flora stated she would have announcement sent to the DARTEP  listserv.  She also suggested inviting  Sharon Elliot to speak to the group, or others from the ad hoc committees. She stated that MEA and AFT representatives are on the ad hoc committees.
Krista Reid (MDE) had a committee participant list sent to R. Rubio to share with the group, who immediately sent this out to the DARTEP listserv.

NCTQ Survey Requests

A letter requesting teacher preparation information was sent from US News and World Reports to Education chairs and college presidents. The letter was vague, demanded responses to survey. Hope College has been dealing with NCTQ for 2 years. After not responding to an item, College was told they had failed standards. Survey’s questions and ratings ignore state-based realities and MI Standards for teachers. For example, asking for principal’s help in placing student teachers with suitable cooperating teachers indicates failure. Ratings come after the fact, and are not based on already stated standards, not transparent information. 

DARTEP Member Discussion: 

Hope: 
Have responded and no longer want to be involved because of constant demands for more information.

EMU: 
 Has responded… 

WSU: 
Will not respond, based on multiple Deans’ meeting comments. 
UDM: 
Tried to opt out, and was told by NCTQ this not an option. If you don’t respond, they will go onto your website and look for the information.

Adrian: AACTE website says: if TPI doesn’t participate, NCTQ lists as failing.
Albion: 
This represents serious ethical violations. Albion will not be responding at all, and will not be saying they are participating or not. 

Alma: 

Didn’t know even how to respond. Very vague questions such as “how many students are in your program?”
Hope: 

Is there opportunity here to respond as a group to represent all teacher ed programs, on behalf of all institutions? The annual MI TPI performance score is a rating enough. 

Marygrove: 
Since Michigan is going to national accreditation, it has been suggested that accreditation should itself speak for Michigan TPI program quality. 
C. Seguin: If someone would like to start drafting a letter on this as suggested by Hope, the draft can be sent to the DARTEP President for review and input from DARTEP members.
B. Rockafellow: This represents a national movement’s agenda infringing on states’ rights. MI TPIs have already gone through approval processes at state level based on Standards aligned with national standards. If measures are not stated upfront, how can you know what you’re being judged on? 

F. Jenkins: MDE has been participating with these types of surveys for years, doing quality counts and so forth. Michigan always gets listed as failing on one changing item or another. Afterwards the organization comes back and admits items were irrelevant. It was suggested that if a letter is drafted about NCTQ acting unethically, to notify congressional representatives.

Additional DARTEP member questions:

Where does this put NCATE and TEAC? Shouldn’t they be objecting?
Will this issue be covered at length at annual AACTE conference at end of the month? What does AACTE have to say about the issue?
Has anyone else been invited to a webinar? (Most were aware, discussion ensued on whether to participate to learn more or stay away.)
Old Business: Response from Flora Jenkins to the letter regarding ending the PSCT
A copy of Flora’s response to the DARTEP letter was passed out to the group and read aloud.

Flora: When sending out notice for ad hoc professional review participation, she will make sure a representative from DARTEP will be included. Might not always have consistent participation with a group of the same 20 people. Many organizational and participatory factors were taken into consideration to re-format the purpose of the group.
Job-Alike Meetings
Certification Officers
· Clinton RESA Fighting Bees room too small and too cold, do not place here again.

· A number of TPIs are piloting the MOECS system, experiences were favorable.

· Instead of phone number as “help,” there should be website address.

· Send candidates first to link to create MOECS account, then a link to submit application. In future, the Link that creates the account will also link to the actual system.

· MDE sent out MOECS information to the school districts.

· Very few teachers would have had pre-existing MEIS accounts
· One TPI tried to create MEIS account, but it showed an account existed 6 years prior.  System holds old MEIS account passwords and usernames.

· L2K data will still be available

· Work Experience form concern: must state “out of state applicants only.”

· TPIs that missed on-line training can go to FAQ in MOECS to access.

· Once the MEIS MOECS security information is faxed in, no news is good news; TPIs may not receive a response.

· Concerns over MDE system overload with calling for MOECS assistance.

· The Certification Verification site will still be available and TPIs can use MOECS to verify certification too.

· There is no automatic notification system to TPIs when a candidate submits a certification application on MOECS.

· If CPR expires prior to ability to do MOECS and candidate had a complete file to receive a 90 day letter, we can approve Certification application

· Those with convictions must answer the felony question.  Both State and District will run background checks (must follow up with Stephanie Whiteside about sending letters and documents).

· TPI must remind candidates that with applications in MOECS we still wait for transcripts and other documentation for approval. This takes time.

· TPIs not ready to approve can deny or hold the MOECS application.

· Candidates can apply, but TPI can reject application
· 90 day letters can still be available for some institutions

· Discussed TPI process of creating paper file for MOECS cert. approval  
Deans and Directors 
Questions were raised regarding the MDE process for developing a new three tiered certification.  The group discussed the need for clear communication and representation from higher education. It was suggested that DARTEP might be a place for ad hoc and other committees to report and keep lines of communication open.
Student Teacher Directors
1)  WSU passed out survey to student teaching directors regarding field supervisors, pay, benefits offered cooperating teachers, etc.; will distribute results to anyone interested.

2)  A trend has been observed at one college, with Intro to Education course students now expressing more interest in Secondary Education as opposed to Elementary because of new increased coursework in all core subject areas as a result of the new Elementary Standards. The tendency in the past for new students was always 2:1 Elementary/ Secondary. For the first time those numbers seem reversed. It will be interesting to see if this an aberration or a trend that will affect student teacher placements in another year or two.

3)  One larger public college noted student teaching numbers were down, other colleges concurred. One public TPI indicated the total number of students entering the program now has 30-40% finishing student teaching. The same college indicated that passing the Math and Writing Basic Skills Test (BST) sections was the issue for many candidates, have added an instructor to Intro course to assist with BST prep.  Some noted numbers are oscillating each semester. 

4)  The issue of program completers was raised and discussed. What is the exact criteria? One program defines program completers as having 12 hours in teaching major, have passed all sections of the BST, and have a planned minor. A standard definition of the term for use across colleges may be needed. 

5)  Some programs are reducing the number of credits for student teaching from 12-9, then adding 3 credits for additional field experience classes. Fulltime Special Ed. placement was being reduced from 12 - 7 credits with additional credits being added for other requirements. The issue of student teachers continuing on their parents’ insurance programs as full time students with 12 credits was resolved satisfactorily by these schools.

6)  Criminal checks and PESG. One college advises students to substitute teach at least one time during the year in order to stay current on the PESG list in order to not be required to pay for a second criminal check.
7)  Dan Diedrich, Aquinas, suggested two excellent books for student teachers:        
 Teach Like a Champion, 49 Techniques, by Doug Lemov, publisher, Jossey-Bass, 2010   ISBN 978-0-470-55047-2

               Best book I've seen on teaching in twenty years,! With 49 specific techniques, strategies, and transitions to improve learning.

         Teaching in the Real World, by Zukergood and Bettencourt, publisher Pearson/Merrill, 2009   ISBN 13: 978-0-13-159052-6

               Great preparation for student teaching, 35 days on the front lines, written by a student teacher and her professor.  
Both books are ideal for a jigsaw approach in the classroom.
Afternoon P-16 Induction and Mentoring Session

Donna Hamilton of the MDE presented with handouts about Michigan’s Teacher Induction and Mentoring Program Standards, approved by the SBE in 2004. Handouts included the Teacher Induction and Mentoring Program Planning Form, which can be found at:
http://www.michigan.gov/mde/0,1607,7-140-6530_5683_5703-97354--,00.html 

Bonnie Rockafellow, formerly of the MDE, was invited at the last DARTEP meeting to present. She offered handout resources from the MSU Assist beginning Teachers website:

http://assist.educ.msu.edu/ASSIST/assisthomeset/aboutAssist.html
There were some questions about expectations for TPI involvement in Teacher Induction and Mentoring, especially when the suggestion was made by a presenter that coursework would not be the anticipated vehicle for engagement with new teachers because they would then fixate on the grading process for the course. This was countered with the suggestion that such a course for entry-level teachers could be offered on a pass/fail basis, much as the student teaching experience is now handled at most TPIs. It was pointed out by several DARTEP members that key stakeholders have to be involved in any serious future conversation about Teacher Induction and Mentoring, namely school administrators and the teachers’ unions. 
Meeting adjourned at 2:40 P.M.

Next meeting April 1, 2011 at Sienna Heights

Respectfully submitted by Chris Seguin, Ed.D.
 

